Felinfach Community Council
Agenda for Regular Meeting to be held at Maes-y-Bellan
On Tuesday 9th November  2021
6.30pm

Register of attendees will be taken

Apologies.

Any other business for agenda.

Minutes of last meeting 

Declaration of interest

Actions

LLANFILO – Unadopted layby towards the Allt - response from Daniel Relf PCC

[bookmark: _Hlk86662029]RIVER DULAS – Response from Adam Parry
PONT-Y-BAT JUNCTION IMPROVEMENT – Letters sent to  Lee Waters AS-MS & Fay Jones MP - a standard acknowledgement confirming receipt of correspondence has been received from the Welsh Government, we will receive a substantive response in due course. Our reference for this correspondence is LW/11994/21.
2. Planning – None

3.0 - Correspondence 

3.1 - Model Local Resolution Protocol for Community and Town Councils 2021. Resolution to be adopted by full Council.

3.2 – Grass Cutting Contract.

Reports – No Reports

County Councillor Report.

Finance

Balance of Accounts

Expenditure – Matthew Phillips

Date for Finance Meeting to prepare budget for 2022-2023

Point of Interest
Matthew Phillips has completed the mowing schedule for 2021 at Llandefalle & Llanfilo Churchyards
Thank you letter from Brecon Advice Centre



Chairman’s Business - Date of next meeting
ACTIONS

[bookmark: _Hlk86660269]LLANFILO – UNADOPTED LAYBY TOWARDS THE ALLT - RESPONSE FROM DANIEL RELF PCC

I had a look at the unadopted lay by yesterday near Llanfilo on the C0090, as you can see from the attached photos there is some hedge cuttings and grass that has been fly tipped on the bank. I couldn’t find any domestic waste or tyres at the site and there is no stream below just a farm track. I have copied in PCC waste awareness officer to see if this layby would benefit from a fly tipping notification sign to prevent people from dumping their garden waste there in the future. If you could relay this information back to the councillor i would be most grateful.
Many thanks
Daniel  Relf  (Highways supervisor South Powys) 


RIVER DULAS – RESPONSE FROM ADAM PARRY

 I called by site on Thursday last week, and while the river levels were quite high I was able to have a better look. There is some scour at the base of the large stones, but this is only minor and is localised just above the existing outfall. The gabion stone wall and flood embankment are in good condition and show no signs of deterioration or failure. In the meantime I will report it to our land drainage expert and potentially monitor going forward. I attach an image from google maps which appears to show the large stone just down stream of the outlet in the river back in 2011, it has moved slightly from this position but is no concern at the minute. I hope you can pass onto Mrs Loveday to alleviate her concerns
Regards 
Adam Parry IEng MICE
Senior Civil Engineer - Works





 
